
​Division of Water and Waste Management​
​601 57​​th​ ​Street, SE​
​Charleston, WV 25304​
​Phone: 304-926-0495 / Fax: 304-926-0463​

​Harold D. Ward, Cabinet Secretary​
​dep.wv.gov​

​MEMORANDUM​

​TO:​ ​Katheryn Emery, P.E., Program Manager, DWWM​

​FROM:​ ​Jason Billups, P.E., DWWM​

​DATE:​ ​September 17, 2025​

​SUBJECT:​ ​City of Benwood​
​IJDC No. 2023S-2319​
​Use of Contingency request​
​C1 CO3​

​RECOMMENDATION​

​The use of contingency request prepared by Bel-O-Mar regional council and Burgess & Niple​
​for the above referenced project has been reviewed and should be tabled to the October 2025​
​funding/technical meeting. This will give time for the consultant to address the technical​
​concerns​

​Promoting a healthy environment.​


